
Hi,
I would like to comment on SB452 with regard to horseback riding.
Horseback riding is an inherently dangerous sport, much more so than other 
recreational pursuits that take place in gyms etc. 
It is that way because of the 1000 or so pound animal that is the partner to the person 
partaking in the activity.
Boarding stables and riding academies require a waiver of liability in order to ride or 
handle horses because of that inherent danger.
I have been hurt, once seriously, multiple times. My injuries have never been due to 
negligence on the part of barn owners, managers, grooms or instructors. They have 
been due to the fact that horses, as flight animals, sometimes do stupid things around 
people and people get in the way and then get hurt. It’s no one’s fault. It just happens. 
If you are around horses long enough, either handling or riding them, you will get hurt. 
That is a given. 
I have been around horses recreationally most of my life (60 years)  and have signed 
waivers in PA, OH, IL, WI, CA and MD. They are all basically the same.
They ask you to acknowledge that riding is a dangerous activity that can result in 
serious injury or death and that you or your parents recognize this and that you are 
willing to assume the risk. 
When signing these waivers, you acknowledge that. It’s then up to you if you want to 
proceed or not. 
I lived and had horses in PA for 20 years. It is untrue that the waiver protects against 
lawsuits. It does not. It protects against lawsuits that are not the result of gross 
negligence. So if a child is on a pony that spooks and the child’s falls and breaks her 
arm she can’t sue. And she shouldn’t. That is the sport. That is the risk. No ones fault. 
Inherent risk.
Hence the waiver acknowledging that risk.
What I would ask is that you vote against this bill, or, if you really can’t see your way to 
do that, exempt horseback riding stables and boarding facilities. 
The horse industry in MD generates a lot of jobs and income…see graphic below.
The recreational horse industry runs on very thin margins. A hike in liability premiums is 
likely to put some facilities out of business. It will lead to increased costs all to horse 
owners and riders and likely force some of them to sell their animals or, move them to 
PA or VA where these waivers are required. 

Thanks very much,
Mary Cullen




